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Dates for your diary 

Tuesday 6th November 2018 

¶ Year 5 British Museum - 
Japan & New Zealand 

 
Thursday 8th November 2018 

¶ Year 5 British Museum - 
Australia & Madagascar 

 
Monday 12th - 16th November                             
2018 

¶ IntoUniversity Week -  
          Argentina 
 
 Monday 12th November 2018 

¶ Egypt visit East Ham Fire 
Station 

 
Friday 16th November 2018 

¶ Children in Need Day 
 
Monday 19th November 2018 

¶ Cameroon visit East Ham 
Fire Station 

 
Wednesday 21st November 
2018 

¶ Yr3 & Yr4 -English National 
Opera (selected children )

 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Year 6 Secondary School Application     
Deadlines 

Please be aware that the deadline for           
secondary applications is 31st October 2018.  If 
you have not already done so please apply    
using the link below.   If you are not sure how to 
apply please speak to the school office who will 
support you with your application.  Failure to 
apply in time could mean your child is without a 
school place next September or allocated a 

school anywhere in the borough regardless of where you live.      
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app  

 

Itôs Coming Home! 

This week the school football team entered the Newham Boys Football    
Competitionéand won!  The boys, from years 4, 5 and 6 played        
brilliantly all day and came away victorious against a tough Aldersbrook 
team in the final, winning in a sudden-death shootout.  They now go 
through to represent Newham in the London Games later in the 
year.  Hopefully we will be able to go and give them the support they 
deserve. 

 

False Widow Spiders 

With the news full of stories about Newham schools closing because of 
spider infestations, and some parents asking what we are doing about 
it, I want to just reassure you that we are following the advice from local 
authority. We are being vigilant and carrying out regular checks.  At this 
point in time, there is no risk of us closing.  

 

Daylight Saving 

Do not forget that the clocks go back one hour on Sunday night,  28th 
October.  The nights will get darker and chillier so 
please remember to ensure your children are 
dressed warmly after half-term. 

 

Have a lovely break and we will see you on     
Monday 29th October.         

Mr Reid 

                             Headteacher  

 

Big Talk Home Learning 
If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
This weekendôs BTHL 19th / 20th / 21st October 

 
Well, we have reached the end of another half term; we hope you have enjoyed your learning!    

After the break, our topic will focus on famous people and famous landmarks. 
 

Which London landmarks have you visited and which one would you like to see next? 

  

SCHOOL CLOSED FROM: 

Monday 22nd October 2018  

to Friday 26th October 2018  

SCHOOL RE-OPENS ON: 

Monday 29th October 2018 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app


 

 News from the Upper Phase 
    Year 4 

Birthdays 
This week we celebratedé  

Sophie & Mohammed Tahmid 

With the days growing darker and the cold of winter slowly taking hold, anyone would be forgiven 
for feeling a bit glum at this time of year. Fortunately, for the teachers and students in Year Four 
there has been so much excitement, learning and progress taking place this half-term that within 
the corridors of Brampton Primary School there has been a warm glow brightening the faces of 
all. The Year Four pupils have been working hard this half-term to settle back into their learning 
routines, acquire new knowledge and develop a range of skills.  
 
This half-term in mathematics, the children have been applying their knowledge of place value in 
different contexts. They have learnt how to round four-digit numbers to the nearest 10, 100 and 
1000. They have also explored what renaming means in the context of addition and subtraction. 
They have been drawing bar models to show what finding the difference between two numbers 
involves, and they have been contrasting them with bar models showing addition. 

 
In English, at the beginning of this half-term, the children were 
focusing on understanding personalities, values and abilities 
of the key characters from Charlotteôs Web; they have devel-
oped their retrieval and inference skills. This week, they have 
been exploring complex metaphors used in poetry. Why did 
James Reeves write in one of his poems that the sea is a 
hungry dog? This is the question that the children have been 
exploring in lessons. They are now writing their own poem 
based on a metaphor comparing the sea to an animal. 
 
 

 
The pupils have learnt about the water cycle in geogra-
phy. How does the water cycle affect our planet? How 
does the water cycle support life? Why is the water cycle 
important to humans? How do humans affect the water 
cycle? These were just some of the questions the chil-
dren raised and answered this half-term. Last week, the 
children visited the London Museum of Water and Steam 
where they explored the process of water filtration.  
 
Concentrated academia must be balanced with physical 
activities and this half-term has been no exception. The 
children have been developing various athletic skills in 
PE lessons this half-term. 
 
This week saw the return of parentsô evenings. Parents, pupils and teachers came together to 
discuss the childrenôs progress, strengths and areas for improvement. Reading, writing, maths 
and general life skills have to be perfected ready for the year ahead. As always, we very much 
appreciate the efforts of parents to support their children at home to consolidate the learning 
done in school. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                Attendance 
        луκмлκнлму— мнκмлκнлму 

Well done to Italy class who have the highest attend-

ance of 100%! I have highlighted Cuba AM class whose 

attendance has been far too low. 

All student's attendance is expected to be maintained at 

100%  and anything below 96% is unacceptable. 

Please remember to send your child to  
school every day. 

 
Term time leave 

ñChanges in the law mean that the Headteacher no 

longer has discretion to allow pupils to take term time 

leave. 

If you take your child out of school for any reason you 

will receive a fine of Ã60 per child per parent if paid 

within 21 days. If this fine were not paid within the time 

limit, the penalty would rise to Ã120 which must be paid 

within 28 days.  

  This means that the mum will be fined Ã60 for each 

child and the dad will be fined Ã60 for each child. 

The government monitors school attendance 

and  punctuality. They look at persistent absence and 

lateness. If your child has attendance of 90% or less 

they are deemed persistent absences and we are asked 

to follow this up and refer to the Local Authority who 

could take you to court. At court, the penalty is either a 

very large fine of up to Ã2,500 or imprisonment. 

Please avoid keeping your child off school unless they 

are very sick and certainly DO NOT TAKE THEM OUT 

OF SCHOOL WHEN THE SCHOOL IS OPEN. Please wait 

until the holidays.ôô                     

Attendance Officer  



 
 

 

 

       Other Information 

     

Menu - Week 1 

CELEBRATE BONFIRE NIGHT 
WITH JUNIPER 

BONFIRE NIGHT MENU: Monday 5th November

BANGERS & MASH

FIERY FISH FINGER WRAP

VEG CHILLI WITH RICE

CARROT & GARDEN PEAS
BBQ BAKED BEANS

GINGER PARKIN CAKE
WITH

CUSTARD


